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Chief’s Message: 
 
I would like to congratulate: 
 
December 15, 2023 
 
P.O. Alan Barrera #393 and P.O. Eun Jin Cho #394 on their graduation from the Bergen County 
Police Academy.  During the ceremony, the Teaneck Police Department was honored by the Bergen 
County Police Chiefs Association for the department's work in the community.  Sergeant Stephen 
Morena and P.O. Aundra Ellington were also honored for their quick actions in rescuing a resident in 
a wheelchair during a fire.  



 Page 2 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 Page 3 
 

December 1, 2023 
 
Lt. Douglas Alcott #258 retired. 
 
 
December 19, 2023 
 
Detective Sergeant Kevin Brennan #317 was promoted to Lieutenant and Detective Zachary Reed 
#352 was promoted to Sergeant. Congratulations to both.  
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Community Events 
 
October 4, 2023 
 
Members of the Teaneck Police Department met with parishioners of the Restoration Community 
Church of Teaneck and Pastor Daniel Meys at Votee Park for a Faith and Blue 
coffee event. 
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October 18, 2023 
 
Members of the Community Policing Bureau visited both Lowell School and the Theodora Smiley 
Lacey School to speak with the kids about vehicle and bicycle safety. 
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October 31, 2023 
 
Members of the Teaneck Police Department attending the Larch Avenue Trick or Treat event. 
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November 17, 2023 
 
Detective Michael Apreda #355 received the Officer of the Year Award from the Teaneck Chamber 
of Commerce. Congratulations Detective Apreda. 
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November 30, 2023 
 
 
The Teaneck Police Department’s Traffic Bureau received the 2023 AAA Northeast Gold Award for 
their great work in keeping the streets of Teaneck safe.  P.O. James Hoover #339 received the award 
on behalf of the Teaneck Police Department’s Traffic Bureau. Congratulations. 
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Safety Messages: 
 
This winter season there has been a lot of rain in our area and it’s important to understand the 
difference between a Flood Warning vs a Flood Watch.  Be careful out there. 
 

 
Besides all the rain, snow is also likely during the winter months.  Being prepared is key to getting 
through the storms.   
 
When a snow emergency is declared, you must move your vehicles off of all Township streets unless 
they are in one of the posted exempt areas. 
 
For more information on the Township Snow Ordinances including exempt locations and municipal 
parking lot locations, please see: 
https://www.teanecknj.gov/snow 
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Emergency Preparedness  
 
Disasters happen everywhere, and every member 
of the family can prepare. Preparedness for the 
future starts today.  Whether you’re a kid or teen 
yourself, a parent or loved one, or work with 
youth, Ready.gov and Ready Kids has tools and 
information to help before, during and after 
disasters.  Educate and empower yourself and 
your family to prepare for, respond to and mitigate 
emergencies, including natural and man-made 
disasters. 
 
Be proactive: 

 Monitor the latest forecasts for updates on the situation. 
 Sign up for NIXLE, which includes Township advisories and alerts.  Please go to the 

Township of Teaneck website's main page at: www.teanecknj.gov (under "Sign up for 
Township Alerts"). 

 
If you lose Utilities: 
 

 If you lose power call PSEG – at 1-800-436-7734 or text OUT to 47734 or sign up for a 
PSEG online account at My Account /MYAlerts on PSEG’s website 

 If you lose your phone, cable or internet notify your local provider contact information can be 
found on your bill. 

 
Bergen County recently began the BergenSafe program which uses the LiveSafe App to help users 
report emergencies and suspicious activity.  For more information go to Google Play, the App Store, 
or https://www.bcpo.net/livesafe-app/. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Crime Stoppers 
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Anyone with information relating to crimes is urged to contact the Teaneck Police Department at 
(201)837-2600.  Callers wishing to remain anonymous can contact Crime Stoppers at (844)466-6789 
which pays up to $1,000 cash rewards for information leading to the arrest of offenders. 
 
 
Recruitment 
If you are considering a career in law enforcement, the Teaneck Police Department might be the 
place for you.  Information can also be obtained through the New Jersey Civil Service Commission at 
https://www.nj.gov/csc/.  The department’s Community Policing Bureau can be contacted for 
questions related to our department at 201-837-8759 or email 
communitypolicing@teaneckpolice.org. 
 
Social Media Outlets 

 Stay connected with the Teaneck Police Department by following us on Social Media 
 Facebook – TeaneckPD 
 Instagram – TeaneckPD 
 Twitter/X – TeaneckPD 
 To sign up for Local Alerts - Nixle and Smart 911  

 https://www.teanecknj.gov/alert-me 


